
 

              Governing Board Regular Meeting of December 15, 2021 
 
 

The Contra Costa Community College District (4CD) Governing Board conducted a regular 
meeting on Wednesday, December 15, 2021, beginning at 5:30 p.m., followed by closed 
session, and continuation of public session at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Annual Organizational Meeting 
The Governing Board held their annual organizational meeting and agreed to the following slate 
of officers for the 2022 term: 
 

President:  Dr. Judy E. Walters 
Vice President: Fernando Sandoval 
Secretary:  John E. Márquez 

 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements, including: 

 a Contra Costa College (CCC) renewal agreement with the Wright Institute to provide 
counseling and team-building support for Middle College high School students; 

 a Diablo Valley College (DVC) renewal agreement with Study Abroad Association, LLC, 
to provide transportation, lodging, meals, and cultural experiences in Puebla, Mexico, as 
part of a study abroad program; 

 a new 4CD agreement with Studee Ltd., to provide international student recruitment, 
marketing, consultation, advising and application support; and 

 a new Los Medanos College (LMC) agreement with Certiport to provide QuickBooks 
courses to be used toward software certification. 

 
Bond Issuance 
The Governing Board gave approval to the sale of $110,000,000 of general obligation bonds, 
and to refund up to $100,000,000 of bonds previously sold to lower the cost to taxpayers. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned in memory of Eugene Goselin, retired CCC and DVC professor, 
and Marian Luoma, retired LMC assistant equipment manager. 
 

 
THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 12, 2022, AT 6:00 P.M. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Dr. Judy E. Walters, President (Ward 2) • Fernando Sandoval, Vice President (Ward 5) • John E. 

Márquez, Secretary (Ward 1) • Rebecca Barrett (Ward 3) • Andy Li (Ward 4) • Austin Green, Student 

Trustee 
 

 


